
 
 
 

Worship Aids 
Large print bulletins and listening devices are 

available in the Narthex.  Copies of this week’s 
sermon are available from the ushers for the 

hearing impaired.  Copies of previous weeks’ 
sermons are available outside of the Nursery and 
outside of the church office.  Please ask an usher 

for assistance with any of the above. 
 
 

Child Care and Sunday School  
Children of all ages are invited to join in worship 

as they are able.  Childcare for infants and 
toddlers is available in the nursery. 

 
 

New to Bower Hill? Want more info? 
Please feel free to pick up a visitor packet in the 
Narthex (just outside the sanctuary).  Contact the 
pastor, Rev. Dr. Brian Snyder, via the office at  

412-561-4114, with any questions. 
 
 

 
Leading in Worship This Morning 

 
Pastor:  Rev. Dr. Brian C. Snyder 

 
Anne Carper Smith 

Director of Music Ministries 
 

Lector:  Chris Robbins 
 

Usher Captain—Mike Riemer 
 

Greeters--JoAnn and Leo Goode 
Mary Good 

 
Acolytes--Bea Watterson 

Clara and Henry Druckenbrod 
 

Coffee Hour / Malawi Fundraiser Luncheon 

Christian Education Committee 
 

Flower Deacon—Darenda Lease 
 

Sexton—Glenn Child 
 

Soundboard—Bill Andrews 
 

Dishwasher—Boisvert 
 

Sunday School 

Betsy Hohlfelder, Val Watterson 
Ema Nagel, Estelle Smith 

 
Attendance — 5-12-19  

154 total in worship / 19 children 

Find us on the web at www.BowerHillChurch.org 

  

In lieu of live flowers this morning, a donation 

was made to the Haiti Water Project 

by Kate and Dick Junker,  

in memory of their mothers. 



 

 

Youth Missions Fundraiser Lunch 

TODAY 

Please join us immediately following worship 
for a luncheon and program to learn more about 
the youth pilgrimage to Malawi this summer.  
There will be planned activities for elementary-
age children and childcare for preschool and 
under.  Second hour classes will be canceled so 
all may attend.  While admission and food will 
be provided at no cost, donations will be greatly 
appreciated! 
 
 

Seeking volunteers for 
Summer Sunday School  

Can you believe it… Summer Sunday school 
begins next week!  Your help is 
needed to ensure enough adults 
are present during worship ser-
vice for the children to meet and 
be in fellowship.  There is no 
advance prep work needed.  Sign 

up on the link provided in the weekly e-blast or 
on the bulletin board by the Friendship room. 
 

 
 

Day Camp / Jr. Day Camp 

          July 29 to August 2 

Your help is needed as we prepare 
for Day Camp and Jr. Day Camp.  This year’s 

theme is based on Ephesians 
2:8--For by grace you have 
been saved through faith, and 
this is not your own doing; it is 
the gift of God...This Changes 

Everything.  We need both adult and youth 
volunteers (grades 6 and up).  You can help just 
for a day or for the full week.  Please sign up on 
the bulletin board by the Friendship Room. 
 
 

Jr Day Camp Supplies Needed 

In order to make this year's THIS CHANGES 
EVERYTHING Jr. Day Camp special, your 
help is needed!  Please visit the "Jr. Day Camp 
Board" outside the sanctuary and take a  
post-it (or two).  Simply collect or purchase the 
supplies listed and bring them back to the 
church no later than Sunday, June 9.   
 
Monetary donations can be placed in the offer-
ing plate during worship; please mark them ac-
cordingly.  Thanks for your support of Bower 
Hill children! 

Youth Ministry News 

Bookworms 

Our ladies’ book dis-
cussion group meets 
on the fourth Tuesday 
of each month at 7:30 
p.m. in Room 103 for 
fellowship and dis-

cussion of a chosen title.  Everyone is wel-
come to read the book for the month and 
join the discussion.   
 

May 28—Still Life, by Louise Penny 

June 25—Becoming Michelle Obama 

This Week’s BHCC Steeple Dedication 
 

Friday, May 24 
Requested by Kay Allen, the steeple will be 
lit in memory of Elizabeth Kay Allen, her 
daughter. 
 

Consider sponsoring the lighting of the steeple in 
honor of an anniversary, birthday, remembrance of a 
loved one, a prayer request, or some other significant 
date.  Notice of your lighting—and the person, prayer, 
or date that it commemorates—will appear in the 
weekly bulletin.  The cost for this remembrance is $10 
a day.  Email your request to Amy Leasure at am-
lea97@hotmail.com.  



Sandi’s Garden Update   
Peppers have ARRIVED!! 

A big thank you to Keith Mason as he 
managed to get a “hot” deal from Rol-
lier’s Hardware for the pepper plants 
that Bower Hill Church is growing this 

season for the SHIM Food Pantry. 
 
Please email me if you would like to help with 
planting, and I will email a response.   
 
Once the plants are in the ground, a schedule will 
be posted on the bulletin board outside the 
Friendship Room for watering and produce de-
livery to SHIM.  Thank you! 
 
Please note that monetary donations will be 
appreciated, in order to help defray the cost of 
plants and other items that might be needed for 
planting and maintenance during the growing 
season.  
      ~Donna Williams (lebodlw@aol.com) 

 

News from the Eco-Justice Team  

The Mt. Lebanon Public Library is sponsoring 
the following event that may be of interest.   

"It's Time to Compost" 
Wed., May 22, 7:00-8:30 p.m. 

Meeting room A 
Cost:  Individual -- $70;  Couple -- $75 

Pre-registration is required. 
 

This fee includes a FreeGarden EARTH 82 
gallon compost bin.  Register online via link 
provided in the weekly BHCC E-blast, or 
call 412-488-7490, ext. 226. 

The Pittsburgh Recorder Society  
Returns to Bower Hill! 

Sunday, June 2 
 

Plan to stay after coffee 
hour on Sunday, June 2.  
For the third year, the 
Pittsburgh Recorder So-
ciety will be performing 

in our sanctuary from 11:00 a.m. until about 
11:45 a.m.  
 
This is not your second-grade grandchild’s 
recorder!  One church member described a 
previous year concert here as “surprisingly 
good.” Admission is free, but gifts will be ac-
cepted “to help pay for sheet music.” 

 

The Church office will 

be closed on  

Monday, May 27. 

 

 

 

Lector  

Jim Burke 
 

Usher Captain 

Mike Riemer 
 

Greeters 

Amber and Steve Grier 
Ed Hanke 

 

Acolytes 
n/a 

 
Coffee Hour   

Karl Casey 
 

Flower Deacon 

Doris Olinger 
 

 

 
 

Sexton 

Tim Lease 
 

Soundboard 

Peter Morgan 
 

Dishwasher 

Robbins 

Worship Volunteers  --  May 26  



 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, May 19 

Luncheon Fundraiser for Malawi  
OFFICER INSTALLATION 
9:00 a.m. Choir (Sanctuary) 
9:30 a.m. Children's Worship, Gr. 3-5 (113) 
9:30 a.m. Worship 
9:45 a.m. Children's Worship (203, 207) 
10:30 a.m. Fellowship Time (FH) 
11:00 a.m. First Baptist Worship 
 
Monday, May 20 

10:30 a.m. Staff (101) 
7:00 p.m. Deacons Mtg. 
7:00 p.m. Session Mtg. (110) 
 
Tuesday, May 21 

7:00 p.m. CE Comm. Mtg. (105) 
7:30 p.m. BS Troop 28 (FH) 
 
Wednesday, May 22 

6:00 p.m. Mayfair on Moffett (110, 103) 
 
Thursday, May 23 

11:00 a.m. Tai Chi--Lvl 1 (FH) 
12:00 p.m. Newsletter Prep.(103) 
12:15 p.m. Tai Chi--Lvl 2 (FH) 
1:30 p.m. Tai Chi--Sun 73 (FH) 
 
Friday, May 24 

3:30 p.m. GS Troop #16306 (110) 
7:30 p.m. First Baptist Choir (Chapel) 
 
Saturday, May 25 
 
Sunday, May 26 

BAPTISM - Zasadny 
9:30 a.m. Worship 
10:30 a.m. Fellowship Time (FH) 
11:00 a.m. First Baptist Worship 
12:30 p.m. Compassionate Friends (101,103,110,201) 

Bow- er 
Hill 

Com-

munity Church 
70 Moffett Street 

Pittsburgh, PA 15243 
(412) 561-4114 

 
Website: 

www.BowerHillChurch.org 
Email: office@bhccml.com 

 
Office Hours 

M-F  9:00 a.m.—2:30 p.m. 
 

OUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

Rev. Dr. Brian Snyder 
Pastor 

br@bhccml.com 
 

Parish Associate 

Rev. Dr. Fred Leasure 
fr@bhccml.com 

 
Company of Pastors 

Rev. Tami Hooker 
Rev. Phil Jamison 

Rev. Dr. Fred Leasure 
Rev. Dr. Betty Sykes 

 

Amy Grella 
Director of Christian Education  

and Youth Programs 
am@bhccml.com 

 

Anne Carper Smith 
Director of Music Ministries 

an@bhccml.com 
 

Phil Engel 
Financial Secretary 
pe@bhccml.com 

 

Karen Reynolds 
Office Administrator 
office@bhccml.com 

This Week At BHCC 


